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Hello Representative Meyer, Senator Baldacci, and Members of the Committee on Health 
and Human Services, 

My name is Mark Swann, and I am the Executive Director of Preble Street. I am 
submitting testimony today in support of 2197: An Act to Strengthen the Health, Well-
being and Academic Success of Children and Their Families Through Increased Community 
Support of the Boys & Girls Clubs of Southern Maine. 

At Preble Street, our mission is to provide accessible, barrier-free services to empower 
people experiencing problems with homelessness, housing, hunger, and poverty and to 
advocate for solutions to these problems. Underlying this mission, and all our work, is a 
strong sense of community and responsibility to ourselves and to each other. This 
includes encouraging the development of young people and families, as these individuals 
play a deeply important role in our communities. Preble Street is proud to provide 
nutritious, prepared meals to the Boys &Girls Club of Southern Maine on a daily basis, 
and we are proud to support this bill. 

An investment in young people is an investment in the future of our communities and our 
state. All children need at least one adult in their lives who believes in them, nurtures 
them, and encourages their interests. For some children, environments like the Boys  
&Girls Club may be where they find these connections, as well as the support and stability 
necessary for healthy development. The connections children make in supportive 
environments with their peers provide them with the tools to grow into confident and 
well-adjusted adults. By providing funding to the Boys &Girls Club of Southern Maine to 
improve their space and increase their capacity, our state is investing in the children, 
communities, and future of Maine. 

On behalf of Preble Street, I ask that you please vote in favor of this funding. 

Thank you. 

Mark R. Swann
Executive Director
Preble Street

Meeting urgent needs ● Empowering people ● Advocating for change ● Creating solutions to 
homelessness and hunger



 


